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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
School of Graduate Studies: Proposal of the Institute for Aerospace Studies to change the 
requirements of the Ph.D. program from four courses to two courses only for students who 
are transferring from the M.A.Sc. degree, as detailed below, effective September 2004. 
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
The Committee has general responsibility for policy on, and for monitoring, minor changes 
within degree programs.  
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
The School of Graduate Studies approved this proposal at its Council meeting on May 25, 
2004. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
A Ph.D. student’s program of study includes course work and a thesis, which must be based 
on research conducted while registered for the Ph.D. program. Ph.D. students starting with an 
M.A.Sc. degree require four courses.  
 
The program of study for transfer students used to also require four courses. This proposal 
will change the requirement to two courses. These two courses would be required in addition 
to the five completed prior to the M.A.Sc. to Ph.D. transfer, for a total of seven courses. All 
courses must be completed during the first two years in the Ph.D. program. The change will 
assist those who took a substantial course load in their first year of the M.A.Sc. program to 
more quickly complete the Ph.D. program. 
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
There are no new/additional financial resources required to implement the program change. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
For Information. 






